Wareham Beach and Tourism Committee **Meeting Minutes** December 15, 2016

A meeting of the Warcham Beach and Tourism Committee was called to order at 9:05 a.m. by Acting Chair Linda Burke. Also present were members Peter Teitelbaum, Mary Bruce, Judy Caporiccio, and Cheryl Bagangan.

Onset/Coalition for Buzzards Bay Update: Mr. Teitelbaum said the CBB believes they need legislative approval for the bathhouse use in order to be in compliance with the Onset Decree.

Summer Youth/Cleanup Program Update: Ms. Caporiccio said she had discussed the program with School Superintendent Kim Shaver-Hood and some money apparently remains for the coming year. There was extensive discussion regarding the 2016 program. Ms Bagangan asked that the issue be put on the agenda for the next BTC meeting, and Mr. Teitelbaum said he would get answers to the committee's questions from the town administrator.

DMO Update: Ms Burke said the DMO board has re-filed organization papers and approval of incorporation was expected imminently, and the group is working on budgets for 2017.

Other Business: Ms Caporiccio asked for an update on the commuter rail. Mr. Teitelbaum said the West Wareham site is preferred by state officials.

Minutes of Previous Meeting: On a motion by Mr. Teitelbaum, seconded by Ms Bruce, the committee voted (3-0-2) to approve the minutes of June 16, 2016.

The meeting adjourned at 9:45 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Burke

Clerk

Approved 4/20/2017 4-0-1 ficko Mn